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June 2008
Dear General Motors Customer:

We have learned that a condition exists on your 2007 or 2008 model year Chevrolet Impala
police vehicle that may cause rear wheel misalignment, resulting in lower tread depth on the
inboard side of the rear tires.

Your satisfaction with your 2007 or 2008 model year Chevrolet Impala police vehicle is very
important to us, so we are announcing a program to prevent this condition or, if it has occurred,
to fix it.

- What We Will Do: Your Chevrolet dealer will replace the rear wheel spindle rods, align the rear
wheels, and if necessary, replace the rear tires. If you have replaced the original Pirelli tires with
four lower speed rated tires, your dealer will install the same brand or comparable tire that you
installed. This service will be performed for you at no charge.

What You Should Do: If you have not inspected the rear tires for adequate depth across all of
the tread in the last month, you should do so now or contact your Chevrolet dealer for an
immediate inspection. See When It Is Time for New Tires in your owner manual. Driving with
worn tires is dangerous.

To limit any possible inconvenience, we recommend that you contact your dealer as soon as
possible to schedule an appointment for this repair. By scheduling an appointment, your dealer
can ensure that the necessary parts will be available on your scheduled appointment date.

Customer Reply Form: The enclosed customer reply form identifies your vehicle. Presentation
of this form to your dealer will assist in making the necessary correction in the shortest possible
time. If you no longer own this vehicle, please let us know by completing the form and mailing it
back to us.

Reimbursement: The enclosed form explains what reimbursement is available and how to
request reimbursement if you have paid to have the rear tires replaced because of this condition.
Your request for reimbursement, including the information and documents mentioned on the
enclosed form, must be received by GM by July 31, 2009.

If you have any questions or need any assistance to better understand related repairs, please
contact your dealer. If you have questions related to a potential reimbursement, please contact
the appropriate Customer Assistance Center at the number listed below.

Text Telephones

Division Number (TTY)
Chevrolet 1-800-630-2438 1-800-833-2438
Guam 1-671-648-8450

Puerto Rico — English | 1-800-496-9992
Puerto Rico — Espariol | 1-800-496-9993
Virgin Islands 1-800-496-9994
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We sincerely regret any inconvenience or concern that this situation may cause you. We want
you to know that we will do our best, throughout your ownership experience, to ensure that your
Chevrolet Impala provides you many miles of enjoyable driving.

Scott Lawson
General Director,
Customer and Relationship Services

Enclosure
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